Episcopal Diocese of Rochester

The Standing Committee

18 November 2015

Attendance: Michael Hartney, Lois Geiss, Virginia Mazzarella, Neil Houghton, Leslie Adams, Sarah Peters, Richard Hamlin, Christopher Moore.  The Bishop was not present for the meeting.

Meeting convened: 4.09 pm 

The opening Prayer was offered by Michael Hartney with special prayer for the French people and the victims of November 13th attacks in Paris. 

The agenda was moved as presented.  MSP 

New committee members Richard Hamlin, Sarah Peters, and Virginia Mazzarella were welcomed to the Standing Committee.  All members shared something about themselves and their life in the Episcopal Church.

Christopher Moore was nominated for a second term as President of the Standing Committee. MSP

Michael Hartney was nominated as Secretary of the Standing Committee. MSP

The Minutes of October 28th were not available, and were not approved.  

The President advised the Committee that Standing Committee agendas will be distributed 5-7 days prior to the meeting's date.  He emphasized that confidentiality is absolute in the Standing Committee and that all conversations at the Standing Committees meetings will be shared with Bishop Singh as his council of advice.

The Committee had a discussion regarding some issues that arose at Diocesan Convention and the development of behavioral covenants (a discussion that had begun at the October 17th retreat).

The continuation of the Reconciliation/Behavioral Covenant discussion was affirmed by the Standing Committee. The assistance of Bishop Burnett in future conversation regarding the behavioral covenants was agreed to be helpful.  As Bishop Singh was not present at this meeting no further progress was made.      

Christopher will contact the Bishop's office regarding an early December meeting, and whether Bishop Burnett can be present for the meeting.  

Christopher explained that email consent/action, if it is ever necessary, must be unanimous.  Information related to the consent of the election of a Bishop will be distributed to all Committee members, when possible, prior to a meeting.

Prayer requests were heard:  

· Establishment of a shelter for the chronically homeless in the Monroe County

· Barbara Grimaldi (ELCA Bishop's daughter) 

· Dean Ferrell 

· Travelers during Thanksgiving Week

· Thanksgiving for being at the Standing Committee's table

Neil Houghton offered his resignation from the Standing Committee.  His resignation was accepted with great regret.  MSP

Neil offered the closing prayer.

Meeting was adjourned: 5.59 pm


